
This winter, we will be offering virtual Winter Desert Ecology field trips! 

They are a collabora�on between Canyon County Parks, Cultural, & Natural 

Resources and the Bureau of Land Management’s Morley Nelson Snake 

River Birds of Prey Na�onal Conserva�on Area. The virtual field trip will 

provide an immersive experience of the Celebra�on Park landscape in win-

ter. The   program combines themes of natural and cultural history and will 

include videos and interac�ve ac�vi�es. Virtual field trips are available on        

Thursdays & Fridays in November, January, & February and last 45 

minutes. Email abarton@canyonco.org for more info. 

Geared towards grades 5th through 

12th graders, the program will cover:


